



School Council Meeting

Date: 6.6.2018 **Time:** 1.15 – 2.30 p.m. **Venue:** Infant hall

Please remember to bring the following things with you:

- Ideas from your classmates about activities we can think about for Red Nose Day.
- One or 2 ideas from your class suggestion box that you think are good ideas to share and discuss.

AGENDA and MINUTES

Chair: Rahiza **Vice Chair:** Teddy

Secretary: Mrs Saunders

1. Apologies (LS)	Apologies from Y6 who are all working on moderation tasks. Lates: 4RB,1SM
2. Election of a Chair and Secretary (LS)	No chair today but a good job by the vice chair.
3. Reminder of Ground Rules for Meetings (LS)	Ground Rules were read out and displayed as a reminder of what was agreed at the school council training session. All Councillors were asked to show badges a number didn't have their badges and some have lost them. Lost – Sienna, Mika, Rafiel No badges on today: Ishaq, Jeramiah, Teddy
4. Minutes of last meeting: - Agree for accuracy - Actions taken (LS)	Minutes from the last meeting were discussed and a show of hands confirmed that these were correct.
5. Feedback from last meeting	We discussed the tasks from the last meeting. All tasks completed. Waiting for feedback from Year 6. - A list of names has been passed to Mrs Watson of who would like to be involved in the

	<p>EAL book. Mrs Saunders to follow up if this happening.</p> <p>Gordon came in and quiet areas and shading were discussed. All chn know there is a financial concern to this at the moment. It can be returned to.</p> <p>Mrs Whitby spoke to SC and promised to look into the assemblies.</p> <p>Whole school council asked what they would like for the end of year treat.</p> <p>Show of hands decided that going bowling/pictures was the favourite. LS to speak to Ms Finch – There is a budget for this.</p> <p>Mr Mitchell has said that we cannot go to Trewern as there are too many children in our school now. He is looking into different options.</p>
<p>6. Consultation</p>	<p>Vikki Henderson came and discussed how we can get parents more involved in school. Feedback from councillors was that their parents had work commitments, younger sibling or that it's a waste of their time, they spoke a different language.</p> <p>As a solution Vikki and the council came up with meetings starting at 5pm.</p> <p>Confirmation of who's coming so that resources can be printed in their own language.</p> <p>Rose (cook)</p> <p>Came to discuss the ongoing issues around school dinners.</p> <p>Many of the issues raised were about menu choice and items being removed from the menu.</p> <p>Rose explained that we have little control over the menu but that the food which has been removed is because it is not healthy. Eg. Vanilla and chocolate ice cream has been replaced with strawberry as the strawberry is made from real fruit, not artificial sweeteners like the chocolate.</p> <p>Many of the fruit and ice lolly questions are down to them being seasonal items.</p> <p>Rose confirmed that behaviour in the dinner hall is much better now that there are teachers on duty.</p>

	<p>Suzanna (Mid-day supervisor) Children are throwing their food on the floor when they don't want it. Action: Teddy, Victory, Manas, Sienna will be canteen monitors from tomorrow. There are new playground toys on order and these will be distributed as soon as they come in.</p>
7. Suggestion Boxes (LS/GM)	<p>TASK: all councillors 1. To find out why parents do not come into school and get involved with their children's education. TASK: all councillors 2. Councillors to find out if children are aware of the dinner menu. Task: Year 3/4: Girl councillors to speak to their class about someone writing bad things in the girl's toilets.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - More tables are wanted for the quiet area in KS1 playground – Mrs Saunders to find out if there is a budget. - A cooking and sewing club is wanted by ks2 – Teddy to speak to Mrs Finch. - Drama club is requested from Year 3-4. Raifat to email S Liaw and Mrs Day - Year 3-4 are not happy that different classes are using the quiet area in their playground when it is not their day – Rafiel to speak to Mr Davis and ask him to email staff to remind the classes of the days they should be using the quiet areas.
8. Focus for next Whole School Forum (LS/GM)	Cultural diversity and sports day WWW and EBI
9. Date and time of next meeting (LS and GM)	Wednesday 4 th July, 2018